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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT:
December 2 thru December 20- MAP testing window, 2nd round for the year
SPECIAL EVENTS: 
November 7- Veteran’s Day assembly Students sang and read a poem for our Veteran guests. A power point of the soldiers and their relative at our school was very moving and a highlight of the assembly. Staff Sargent Terry Flannery spoke to each of the grade level classes when they were in specials. He answered their questions and helped the children to know about our men and women in service.

November 13- Student of the Month lunch and Make up pictures and 2nd grade Cloverbuds
November 15- 1st report card goes home

November 18- Monthly PTSO meeting

November 18- Lego Club Meeting  

November 25- Kindergarten Thanksgiving plays and Bookworm Buddies- High School students come over after school and read to 40 or 50 Primary level students
PLAYGROUND REPORT:
The playground was checked by the Principal. It is in good order. 
PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT ACTIVITIES
November 5- Dr. Debra Allen attended KLA in Lexington
November 12- Dr. Debra Allen trained in Frankfort for Assistant Principals
November 13- Faculty meeting to go over CSIP plans
November 20 Writing/Working Portfolio monitoring day
November 22- Sara Monarch in our school to observe and offer ideas for improvement
HOW WE GOT BETTER THIS MONTH AND WHO DID IT!:
1. Lego Club is a collaborative effort between Conte Flowers (of FRC), Marti Glenn (parent and initiator), and Donna Kannady.  They have a club of students 1st through 3rd that will meet monthly to build specific projects with Legos. The aim is to have fun and build critical thinking skills through solving problems.
2. Superintendent Dr. Perkins sent us a fresh set of eyes to view how we are teaching. Sara Monarch is visiting November 22 to examine our instruction and culture. We look forward to the opportunity to grow. 
3. Emphasizing the positive: three consecutive Fridays our students have celebration activities. November 8 a Sock Hop for students over 500 Sumdog correct math questions led by Bonnie Humphries November 15 a movie and snack for perfect attendance the first grade period led by Barb McKittrick November 22- special snacks for making SRC reading goal led by Pam Scudder
4. Amy Kushmaul new Speech Therapist joined us..
